LANCER YOUTH HOCKEY ASSOCIATION MEETING

April 9, 2013

6:30 p.m.

La Crescent Community Arena

Board Members Present: Tammy Davison, Mike Hackworth,  Bret Haffner, Pete Hogan, Robin Wieser

Members Present: Leann Meyer, Todd Vessey, Brian Ernst, Karl Fritz, Dusty Jergenson
1)  Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m. 
2) Gambling Report: Reviewed this month’s report.  M/S/P the expenditures for the month.  Brian requested the board give the new lease agreement for gambling to the City to sign for the Pine Creek Golf Cours site.  It changes from paying rent to a 20% of profits made at the location.  The IRS will be refunding the gambling payroll account for overpayment of taxes.  Brian was also paying himself the wrong amount of social security tax and will be getting that corrected.  He is planning on opening Valley High and Pine Creek gambling sites for the year.
3) Coordinator Reports:  
ACE/Coaches Coordinator:  No report.  

Apparel Coordinator:  No report.
Applefest Float:  No report.  

Applefest Wagon:  No report.

Awards/Recognition/SKATE:  No report.
Concession Manager:  Leann Meyer plans on doing a final cleaning after the Spring Into Fest event is over with.  She stated that we would be getting a credit back from Pepsi along with a rebate check for the year.  G & J Distributing will also have a credit for returned juice.
Equipment Coordinator:  Pete Hogan is in the process of organizing and cleaning up the equipment room.  We will be needing helmets, skates and garter belts for next season.
Fundraising Coordinator:   No report.
Ice Scheduler:  Robin Wieser will get the high school information on the website calendar for next year.
Membership Coordinator:  No report.

MN Hockey Representative:  Cyndi Taylor emailed Mike Hackworth and said there were no updates.
Promotion/Sponsorship:  No report.
Referee Coordinator:  No report. 

Tournament Coordinator:  No report.
Volunteer Coordinator:  All hours have been met and no checks will need to be cashed.
WebMaster:  No report.
WMHL League Representative:  No report.
4)  Secretary Report:  M/S/P reports distributed by Tammy Davison.
5) Treasurer’s Report:  M/S/P reports distributed by Tammy Davison.    
6) Spring Into Fest – No word from the Apple Fest board regarding any further information.  Pete Hogan will contact Melinda Klug and find out what is going on.
7) Bantam Team Update:  Mike Hackworth will begin making phone calls regarding setting up discussions with the Athletic Director, JP Piche, Winona Hockey Association and the La Crosse Hockey Association regarding the rules and regulations at high school level in cooping.  He will also set up meetings at the youth level regarding cooping options/interest.  
8) Jerseys:  We still have two jersey not turned in.  Mike Hackworth and Robin Wieser will make contact with the families and get them returned.
9) Dryland Area:  Mike Hackworth has talked to the high school hockey coach about setting up the dryland area at the rink.  A committee will be chosen to decide on what to build/buy for this.  The money from the Jay Larson Memorial donations will be used for this along with high school hockey funds.
10) Eriah Hayes:  It was decided to put a “Congratulations” in the Houston County News and the La Crosse Tribune congratulating Eriah Hayes on his signing with a professional hockey team.  Eriah is a past youth hockey and high school player.   Tammy Davison will work on getting this done.
11) Key Update:  Still waiting to get keys turned in from a coach that is no longer coaching.
12) Golf Fundraiser:  Mike Hackworth will contact Casey at Valley High to set the date for the golf outing.  Once the date has been set we will start printing flyers, letters, and getting donations.
13) Meeting with the City:  Monday, April 15, 2013 is the meeting with the City at 5:30 p.m. to go over the last season rental and possibly set up a new lease.
14) Upcoming Elections:  Robin Wieser will post the annual membership meeting which is going to be held Sunday, May 19, 2013 at 7:00 p.m..  This will also be the night that elections are being held.  Possible candidates are Teri Booth, Todd Vessey, Todd Wieser, Jay Fields, Brian Ernst and Barb Larson.  These people will be contacted to make sure they are still interested in running for the board.
15) Next Meeting:  The date for the next membership meeting will be May 19, 2013 at the Boys and Girls Club at 7:00 p.m. at the La Crescent Community Arena.
Meeting adjourned 7:35 p.m.
Agenda items for the next association meeting – 

Bantam Team Update/Cooping
Golf Outing, Elections
